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Dear Sherpa:

We would like to congratulate you and the other countries of the G-8 nations for having the vision, foresight and statesmanship to create the Digital Opportunities Task Force, or “DotForce.”  As you are aware, the Task Force has completed its Report and Action Plan that lays out the case for why and how developing countries can become full participants in the networked economy and society by using the benefits of information and communication technologies to meet traditional development needs.

As the Not-For-Profit Organizations (NPO) DotForce members, we were pleased to contribute our perspective and experience to the process.  In addition to the critical importance of the issue itself, we also recognize that the unique composition of the DotForce – developed and developing country governments along side the private sector and non-profit members – was equally significant. In fact, the multi-sectoral collaboration and successful global decision-making illustrated by the DotForce represents how private, government and civil society interests can be harmonized when faced with a major development challenge such as the “Digital Divide.”

While we understand that the DotForce’s mandate was for just one year, we want to take this opportunity to make it clear that we do not feel the production of a useful and interesting report should be the final outcome of our work. Rather, we feel that it is critical that the Report and Action Plan become a foundation from which you and your colleagues can use your significant leadership platform to continue to showcase the importance of this issue beyond the Genoa Summit.

The Not-for-Profit and NGO sectors will continue to invest time, energy and financial resources at the human, community and institutional level to address the digital divide in the developing world.   Our business colleagues involved with the DotForce have clearly indicated their intention to do so as well.  We need the governments of the G8 to continue to demonstrate a leadership role with us.   We urge you to direct your bilateral international cooperation agencies to develop collaborative programs, which address the digital divide in the developing world.  We similarly ask that you make representations to the multi-lateral agencies in which you are involved to do the same.

We also want to highlight the important contributions, which developing country representatives made to the DotForce process.  They have contributed to and been engaged by the discussions which we have had.  Their ideas and contributions have helped to advance policy, connectivity and content solutions which can make a real difference in the lives of many millions of people in the developing world.  And, we think it is fair to say, that their expectations from this effort have been raised as a result.

We urge you to stay the course and continue to address the issues emanating from the DotForce Report at and beyond the upcoming G8 meeting in Genoa.  The leadership position, which the G8 has exercised in addressing the “Digital Divide”, is unmistakable.  The NPO delegates to the DotForce welcome continued collaboration with business and G8 governments to move the Genoa Action Plan forward.

Yours truly,
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